
MINUTES
WAYNESVILLE PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY COMMISSION
JULY 13, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm.

In attendance were; Kenny Mull, Dot Evans, Rhonda Schandevel, Don Frady, and Michael
Smith.
Wallace Messer was absent due to the annual horse show preparation.

Minutes from the June meeting were read. Don made the motion to approve them as read,
Rhonda second, approved by all.

Old Business:
The dog park plans are still in the works. A meeting with Erica Smiley is in the immediate
future. We will work toward setting up a dog owners committee and discuss establishing the
rules.
Kenny reported that the T-Ball program had a successful year. The Little League administered
the games and the recreation department maintained the field. The parent volunteers spent their
time coaching the children instead of maintaining fields and they were pleased with the
relationship.

New Business:
A remote control car race and demonstration will be held at the center and at the track area this
Saturday at 10:00.
A lacrosse demonstration will be held at the track at 2:00 on Saturday.
Pick-up softball for 40 and over is being played at the recreation park field on Tuesday nights at
7:00.
The fall softball league has 19 teams signed up. Play begins July 26.
Belly Dance classes will be held Monday nights at 6:00.
Aerobics classes have been canceled for the summer due to the lack of interest.
Adult Dodge ball and basketball have been canceled due to the lack of interest.
Water aerobics classes have been canceled until further notice.
Learn-to-swim lessons have been very successful and the last session before school starts is full.
Bridge lessons, karate, judo, dance lessons, and stretch and walk, continues to be good
programs at the Old Armory Center.
The Waynesville summer swim team has 30 swimmers. The last home meet is July 15.



Paul Heathman has volunteered to conduct free racquetball clinics.
The second soccer camp is underway. The first one was held July 12-16.

Other Business:
We have delivered departmental brochures to 38 sites throughout the county.
Members received a copy of the monthly review for the center.

There being no further business, Don moved that we adjourn and Dot second. All were in favor.
7:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Smith


